
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
Parish Priest – Father Mike Delaney 

Telephone:  6229 1280  Mobile:  0417 279 437                              

Email:  mike.delaney@aohtas.org.au  

                        Parish Deacon - Michael Smith 
Mobile 0403 741 913  

Email: michael.smith@aohtas.org.au 

Head of Mission – Polly Marriott 

Mobile 0457 001 551 

Email: Pauline.marriott@catholic.tas.edu.au 

Youth Parish Associates – Hannah Donovan 0499 600881 

                                             Daniel Prichard 0415 419401 
 

 

Parish Secretary – Nickie Keith  6229 1280  

Wed, Thur, Fri 9.30 am-1.30 pm 
       Mobile: 0438 973 792 Email: amc.cpk@bigpond.net.au  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

PARISH WEBSITE: https://sites.google.com/view/kingstonchannelparish/home 

DIOCESAN WEBSITE: www.hobart.catholic.org.au for news, information and details of other parishes. 

COLLEGE WEBSITE: www.staloysius.tas.edu.au                                VATICAN WEBSITE: www.vaticanstate.va 
 

 

               SUNDAY MASSES         MASSES THIS WEEK 
                                                                                                 Ordinary Time, Week 4 
                                     

 

Saturday Vigil 6.00 pm Christ the Priest Mon 1                                          9.00 am 

Sunday 8.30 am St Mary’s, Snug Wed 3                                          9.00 am  

                             10.00 am Christ the Priest Fri 5                                           12.00 noon (St Aloysius) 
 
 

Reconciliation Saturday 5:30pm 

Rosary Monday 6pm                                                                                                                                                                  

 
                                           Sacristans this weekend:   Vigil:  Esme Wong   10.00 am  Victor Reynolds 

 
 

                   M I N I S T R Y   R O S T E R S   February 6th/7th 2021 

 
 

 
 

Sacristan 
6.00 pm   Esme Wong 

10.00 am  Peter Blackburn 
 
 

Acolyte   Akhile Joseph 
 

Altar Servers 

6.00 pm  TBA 

10.00 am Alyssa Lee, Daniel Tang 
 

Welcomers/Registers 

6.00 pm  Trish Douglas, Margaret Vince 

8.30 am  Liz Snazelle, Mike Doran 

10.00 am Di & Joe van Tienen 
 

 

Ministers of the Word 
6.00 pm  Anne Witbreuk, Christian Street 

8.30 am  Ann Ryan, Gabriel Matuszak 

10.00 am James Downes, Jakub Seiler 
 

 
 

Power Point  6.00 pm  Liz Jordan 

                     10.00 am  Nickie Keith 
 

Home Communion  A: Deacon Mick 

                                  B: Victor Reynolds 
 
 
 

Church Sanitisers 

Vigil  Luz Montes 

8.30 am  Liz Snazelle 

10.00 am  Karen Giudici 
 

Flowers  Julie Debicki 
 

Cleaning  Ian & Jan Palfreyman 

       Snug  Serena O’Flaherty 
 

Rosary Statue  Joan Aiken 
 
 

Counters  Feb  Liz Jordan, Louise Wilson, Jan Palfreyman 

                  Mar Pauline Ims, Nickie Keith 

 

WE REMEMBER IN OUR PRAYERS 
 

The Sick:  Joseph Chai, Maureen Ryan, Rosalie Murphy, Margaret Stewart, Ivy May Lonergan, Julia Farrell, Nick Heather,  

Necia Smith, Hamish Cullen, Merlene Coad, Lina Enriquez, Merilynn Coleman, Jack Kelleher, Trevor Hodge, Joyce Fletcher,  

Aydon Blaschke, Rick Tantari, Bill Vermey, Katrina Cooper, Matthew Picone, Emily Galea, Maurice Curran, Oscar Beadle,  

Patricia Sweeney, Brendan O’Flaherty, John Page, Mary-Ellen Boult, Gemma O’Callaghan, Arquimedes Canada. 
 

Those who have died: 
 

 
Anthony  Netting, Mary  Leon 

Recently Deceased:  Phyllis Ransley 
 

Anniversaries:  ((28th January – 3rd February): John Rushton, Phyllis Foale, Percy Campton, Muriel Ashworth, Marie Teo, Phillip 

Shelverton, Trevor Delaney, William Oakford, Jean Crane, Patrick Ryan, Wally Socha, Bill Cribbin, Santa Contarino, Tom Dowd, 

John Haynes, Ernest Denehey, Marie-Francoise Morel, Ella Best, Jane Deegan, Joe Falzon 
 

 

PARISH MEETINGS THIS WEEK 
 

 

Wed 3   Pastoral Team 11am Presbytery 

Thu 4    Legion of Mary 9:30am Meeting Room.  

 
 

Weekly Ramblings 
 

When I opened my emails on Monday morning 
(25th) almost the first email was the CathNews 
Daily update and one of the featured stories was 
that the podcast – A Bible in a Year – by Fr Mike 
Schmitz had hit No. 1 on the Apple Podcast chart. 
Jeff Cavins, who also appears as a presenter on 
the podcast, remarked: If minds had brainstormed 
how to create a podcast that would jump to 
number one in Apple’s podcast rankings, they 
never would have landed on The Bible in a Year. 
 

The Wollongong reflection program for the Lenten 
season arrived this week and will be available at 
our Mass Centres this weekend – cost is $5.00. 
Whilst it is intended as a personal reflection tool if 
anyone wants to use it for a Group Discussion 
please let me know and we will arrange for extra 
material to assist the discussion process. 
 

This week we see our children and staff return to 
school. As a Parish Community we pray that this 
will be an uninterrupted year with everyone having 
the opportunity to learn and grow in a safe and 
nurturing environment. 
 

This Wednesday I have my first Parish Meeting 
with the Parish Team. For me it will be a chance to 
learn about what makes the Parish Tick or Tock 
and will continue my journey of discovery about the 
Parish. 
 

That’s all for now, stay safe and take care as you 
travel,  
 

     Mike Delaney 
 

 

 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS:   
FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  (Year B) 
 

Job 7:1-4, 6-7; 1 Corinthians 9:16-19, 22-23;  

Mark 1:29-39 
 

 

 
 

 

Women’s Retreat 
Feeling tired? Longing to reconnect with the Lord?  

Consider doing a full-day retreat on Saturday 20th Feb,  

9am-3.30pm, at Southmore Study Centre, Sandy Bay.  

Aimed at Young Women who are University Students or 

Young Professionals. Meditations by a priest from Opus Dei, 

with Mass, Reconciliation, and time for private prayer in a 

beautiful chapel.  

Cost: $35 covers lunch. Contact: Isabella, 0403864952.  
 

 

A WORD OF POPE FRANCIS 
 

In a prepared homily, read by Cardinal Koch, at the conclusion 

of the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity Pope Francis reflected 

on Jesus’ words from the Gospel of St John: “Abide in me,” the 

theme of this year’s Week of Prayer. Beginning with the image 

of the vine and the branches, the Pope insists that “we can grow 

and bear fruit only if we remain united to Jesus.” 
 

Three levels of unity 

The Holy Father goes on to consider “this indispensable unity” 

as consisting in three concentric rings “like those of a tree 

trunk.” 
 

The first level of unity is abiding in Jesus, “the starting point of 

the journey of each person towards unity.” Abiding with Jesus 

begins with prayer, which allows us to experience His love. 

“This is the first unity,” the Pope says, “our personal integrity, 

the work of grace we receive by abiding in Jesus.” 
 

Unity among Christians is the second ring. “We are all branches 

of the same vine,” the Pope says, noting that what each one does 

affects all the others. Here again, prayer is essential, leading us 

to love one another. This is not easy, the Pope admits, which is 

why we must ask God “to prune our prejudices with regard to 

others, and to the worldly attachments that stand in the way of 

full unity with all his children.” 
 

The largest circle extends to the whole of humanity; and here, 

Pope Francis says, “we can reflect on the working of the Holy 

Spirit.” The Holy Spirit leads us to love not only those who  

love us, “but to love everyone, even as Jesus taught us.” Like  

the Good Samaritan, we are called to be neighbours to all, to 

love even those who do not love us in return. 
 

The concreteness of love 

Joining together to serve others can help us “realize once more 

that we are brothers and sisters,” and lead us “to grow in unity.” 

Likewise, the Holy Spirit can inspire us “to care for our 

common home, to make bold choices” about how we live our 

lives. 

 
 

2021 Home Communion 
 

Luckily, in our parish community, most have the capability to 

attend weekend Masses but unfortunately this is not the case  

for all our community. To enable these people to feel part of  

our community we take communion to them, in their homes, on 

a regular weekend basis. This is not a difficult undertaking and  

the warmth of reception from those receiving home communion 

would warm anyone’s heart. 
 

The Parish is looking for new volunteers and if the idea of such 

a ministry calls to you then we would like to hear from you. All 

new volunteers will accompany a seasoned volunteer until they 

feel confident in going it alone. This ministry only takes around 

an hour and is on a roster, so turns on roster is governed by 

number of volunteers available. 
 

If you are interested or would like more information,  

please contact Deacon Michael Smith on 0403 741 913 

(mickks@bigpond.com) or leave your details with the Parish 

office and we will get back to you. 
 
 

  

 

mailto:mike.delaney@aohtas.org.au
mailto:michael.smith@aohtas.org.au
mailto:Pauline.marriott@catholic.tas.edu.au
mailto:amc.cpk@bigpond.net.au
http://www.hobart.catholic.org.au/
http://www.staloysius.tas.edu.au/
http://www.vaticanstate.va/

